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May 2, 2003

Dear Classmates and Friends,

Each five years, I along with most of you look forward to returning to the College on the Hill for a trip down memory lane.

Some of us actually are so committed that we agree to send out letters hoping to convince the rest of you that you should come back to Worcester for a few days and swap stories about those four wonderful years that we all spent together on what has to be one of America’s most beautiful campuses. Indeed, whenever I return to the campus I honestly feel as though I never left and the nostalgia kind of washes over me.

This despite the fact that during the last few years certain events at our alma mater have been disappointing and, in fact, disturbing. Just to name a few there was an issue regarding gay pride month that just seemed terribly wrong to me. Yet, so be it. There was the scandalous production of the “Vagina Monologue” on Ash Wednesday that was even worse but again I turned the other cheek. Yet the latest and most blatant abuse of everything that I believe we were taught and the slap in the face that cannot be overlooked is the presentation by the College and Trustees of an Honorary Degree to Christopher Matthews.

Why, you ask? Because Chris Matthews, Class of ’67 and a well known television personality is openly pro abortion..

As one who has dedicated the last thirty plus years of my life in the trenches of the pro life movement, something that I honestly believe was and should be the position of all Holy Cross graduates, I simply cannot look the other way and pretend it isn’t important that the College of the Holy Cross can go on record as honoring one who is in a position to cause public scandal because of his position.
Indeed, by doing so, the College causes even greater public scandal and repudiates its own public position on this issue which has caused the death of some forty million unborn since the 1973 Roe v Wade decision. Who knows how many of those could have been outstanding “Crusaders”?

In any event, perhaps no one else thinks this is such a big deal but for me to take part in this year’s Reunion I feel would be hypocritical and after much soul searching I must advise you that I will not be attending the events on Mt. Pakachoag on June 7th, 8th and 9th.

To those of you who agree, I would ask you to do the same and to those of you who disagree, I wish you well.
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Philip D. Moran, Esq.
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